
STAFF REPORT

Date: April 12, 2023

To: Mayor and City Council

Thru: Doug Thornley, City Manager

Subject:   Staff Report (For Possible Action): Approval of Privileged Business License 
- New Alcohol - Verdi Grillhouse & Casino, Robert Medeiros, 8030 Boomtown 
Garson Road - On-Premises Alcohol

From: Lance Ferrato, Business License Manager

Department: City Manager's - Business License

Summary:
This is an application (R159034Q-APP-2023) for on-premises alcohol at a restaurant and casino 
located on the southeast corner of Boomtown Garson Road and Cabela Drive. The site location 
was approved by the Planning Division in conjunction with LDC20-00063 and has a zoning 
designation of Hotel Casino/MGOD. Zoning allows for 24 hour operation.

Supplemental Information:
On May 26, 2021, Council approved a change of location for the nonrestricted gaming license 
held by PNK (Reno), LLC dbas Boomtown Truck Stop now known as Verdi Grillhouse & 
Casino (staff report attached).  Now that the new facility is complete and the Nevada Gaming 
Control Board has administratively approved the move (attached), this application is the last 
remaining step before opening.

Attachments:
Privileged License Application Approval - Background, Discussion and Legal Implications 
Vicinity Map - Verdi Grillhouse & Casino 
LDC20-00063 - Verdi Grillhouse & Casino 
May 26, 2021 Staff Report - Verdi Grillhouse & Casino
Nevada Gaming Control Board Approval - Verdi Grillhouse & Casino


